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Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 29th November 2022

Welcome

Elaine welcomed everyone to the meeting

Present

Mike Crosby; Elaine Ellams; Lorna Ellis;Helen Hurst; Kathy Lamb; Jim Maloney;

Carole Miles; Sheila Milnes; Andrew Moakes; Gill Rigby; John Whiteley; Marlaine

Whitham

Apologies

Vicky Galligan; Izzy Morris; Ira Whiteley

Minutes of October meeting

Proposed by Jim, seconded by Lorna, the minutes were signed as a true record.

Financial report

Jim presented his report, copies available on request

He is planning a fundraising quiz for June. Date and venue to be decide

District Councillors’ report

Mike said thoughts are with the family of the murder victim on Kilburn Drive.

The Miles Lane development is being considered by the Planning Committee.

Demolition will probably begin in February.

Fly tipping at The Baby Elephant has been cleared, by whom is not clear.

Replacement fencing on Shevington Lane/ Arbour Lane, first reported in June,

should begin within the next eight weeks.

Areas of concern around Crow Orchard Lane roundabout should be addressed

next year.

Councillors’ hold a weekly surgery on rotation between 11am and 12 at

Shevington library.

Parish Council updates

For discussion at the meeting tomorrow, 30th November at Vicarage Lane

include:- Taylor Wimpey, service of Woodland Management Plan. Ownership of

the entrance. Donation to Shevington Scouts. GM plan ‘Places for

Everyone’,housing on brown field sites first.

Additional updates from those present

Jim is willing to host a quiz in June as a fund raiser. Venue and date to be

decided. All agreed this would be welcomed after so long.

Fete 2023 will be held on 17th June.

Marlaine said the IT course ’Get online’ had just completed a six week module

with around six people gaining in confidence. The next course will start on 10th

January for up to six people. Information is available at the library, and on

posters around the district. It is an online course via ‘Learn my Way.’ Laptops

are available to use at the library. Each session is £3 with refreshments.



Thanks to Shirley Lusher for organizing and staff at the library.

Tech mates for tablet learning takes place at the Methodist church building on

Friday mornings.  The Coffee Morning is also held that morning from 10am.

Andrew said the defibrillator at St Anne’s is now fitted but not working. There

will be a training session at St Anne’s in the new year.

The Bowling Club is thinking about bowling for young people. Pupils at Millbrook

are interested. The club will reopen in April.

The Gardening Club will have a Jacob’s Join on 12th December with a talk,

‘Foraging for your Christmas dinner’ by David Winnard. 7.30pm in the Parish

Rooms.

Gill said a Hospice volunteer is in the Hospice after a fall on the pedestrian

crossing.

The Charity Bingo event at the Methodist church on Friday raised £244 with

the proceeds split evenly between The Brick and the Christmas Child shoebox

initiative. 43 people attended.

Mark Vidler will play at Memories on Friday 2nd December.

There will be  Christingle making from 4pm on Saturday with a concert for

children led by Tony Bostock from 6pm.

Carol singing by the shops in the village from 11.30 also on Saturday, with

coffee & mince pies in the Methodist building after.

Elaine will continue to keep information up to date and add anything new sent to

her or the library for inclusion in the main folder kept at the library and the

others at the Methodist Church, St Anne’s Parish Rooms and The Plough.

Thanks to Elaine for this initiative for people without social media.

AOB

There was none.

Date and time of next meeting

Tuesday 31st January 2023

The meeting closed at 8.05pm.

Contact Details

Chair;      Elaine Ellams 01257 253826 elaineellams@aol.com

Deputy;   Vicky Galligan 07977922179 vgalligan@hotmail.co.uk

Secretary; Sheila Milnes 01257 253735 sheila.milnes@gmail.com

Treasurer; Jim Maloney 01257 253239 jwvjmaloney@hotmail.com

Councillors’ details

Paul Collins 01257 400111

paul.collins@wigan.gov.org Mike Crosby  07340 548 174

michael.crosby@wigan.gov.org Vicky Galligan  01257 686016

vicky.galligan@wigan.gov.org

Library opening times

Monday - Wednesday 9-12  Thursday & Friday 12 -5

Saturday 9 -2

mailto:elaineellams@aol.com
mailto:sheila.milnes@gmail.com
mailto:jwvjmaloney@hotmail.com
mailto:paul.collins@wigan.gov.org
mailto:michael.crosby@wigan.gov.org
mailto:vicky.galligan@wigan.gov.org



